
 

 

Newsletter 36 

22nd June 2022 

 

 

Attendance : Well done to Year 4 Green for 

achieving 98.7%. The overall percentage for the 

whole school was 95%, which is well  below the na-

tional average. Our target for this year is 96% 

The lowest attenders are currently  Reception Green. 

Parents, please make every effort for your children to 

attend regularly.  

Remember– Good attendance=good self es-

teem= good progress 

Wellbeing Coffee Morning-Tuesday 28th June 

2022 

We would like to invite you to a Wellbeing Coffee 

Morning. This will take place on Tuesday 28th June 

from 9.15am – 10.15am in the main hall. Parents/

carers will have an opportunity to join us for refresh-

ments, to socialise and to meet other parents. We will 

have a raffle, a gift corner and some wellbeing re-

sources to give away. Under-fives are also welcome. 

We look forward to seeing you on the 28th June. 

Year 5– Transition Meeting– Wednesday 29th 

June 2022 at 9am: We would like to invite you to an 

information session about the current Year 5 children’s 

transition to Year 6, Secondary School applications 

and Year 6 SATs. The meeting will take place on 

Wednesday 29th June, in the main hall at 9am. 

 

SEND Coffee Morning-Thursday 30th June 2022-

9am-11am in the Main Hall 

Parents/Carers, we would like to invite you to our 

SEND Coffee Morning hosted by Catherine 

on Thursday the 30th of June from 9:00 till 11:00 

in the small Hall. 

 

Cranbrook School Mini Summer Fair 2022 

This year Cranbrook School will be hosting a Mini 

Summer Fair. This will take place on Wednesday 13th 

July from 3pm – 4pm. The theme is ‘Me and my 

heritage’. It will be a non-uniform day and children 

will be invited to dress in the national costume of their 

family’s country of origin and if possible make a con-

tribution of £1. There will be stalls of savoury snacks, 

cakes, ice cream and refreshments available to pur-

chase on the day. Please join us for an afternoon of 

fun and celebration. 

Warm Weather:  

As the weather is now much warmer, please ensure 

that your child is appropriately dressed with hats and 

sun cream applied before school. I would also encour-

age you to send in a bottle of water, labelled with his/

her name, which can be topped up throughout the 

day, as all classes have access to drinking  water. 

Dear Parent/Carers,     

Thought of the week:  

“World Refugee day is a reminder that there is no “us” and 

“them.” There is only us, one human family, connected in 

ways we sometimes forget.”       ( Ann Curry )                            

Headteacher’s Award:    Alif. P-2Y, Haya. S & Mason. H-3Y       

Gold Awards: Zakariya. K, Ayaan. K-RB, Sanjana.  K-2Y, 

Shai. A, Tahmeed. M-2Y Arya. K, Siam. M, Zayyan. H-2B, 

Yusuf. A, Aarav. P, Ayan. L-3R, Mason. H, Haya. T-3Y, Sa-

rah. U, Daria. O, Mate. C, Anum. S, Fareeha. K, Anuska. P-

3B, Chizaram. A-4R, Tarun. K, Zahra. H-4Y, Hanaa. K, Sim-

ra. M and Iman. I-6G 

Achievement Awards for History/Geography:   Lisan. I

-1R, Khadeejah. O-1Y, Aris. C-1G, Aishah. S-1B, Suzana. I-

2R, Emmanuella. O-2Y, Inaaya. B-2G, Ahraz. S-2B, Hemish. 

B, Ajwa. A-3R, Usman.W-3Y, Rukayat. T, Leo. S-3B, Ayesha. 

J, Yahya. N-3G, Hafsa. A-4R, Mehran. N-4Y, Abisha. A-4G, 

Lujain– G-4B, Adyan. S-5R, Adam. C-5Y, Umer. M-5G, 

Avneet. L-6R, Resham. S-6Y, Ibrahim. S-6Y, Ibrahim. T-6G, 

Myra. M-6B 

                    Well done everyone! 

P4C Question: In order to develop children’s critical think-

ing skills and to reflect on their own views and those of oth-

ers, this week’s P4C  question  is:  

 

Please discuss this as a family, encouraging the children to 

think about this from different view points and to consider 

what is more important in life. 

Rights Respecting 

Domestic Violence-How to get help! 

Please see the attachment on  domestic abuse and how to 

get help. 

Are all refugees deserving of our help? 

We continue our work on developing children’s under-

standing of the following articles: 

Article 7: Children have the right to acquire a na-

tionality and, as far as possible, the right to know and 

be cared for by their parents. 

Article 22: Children who are refugees have the 

right to special protection and help. Refugee children 

are entitled to all the rights in the Convention wherever 

they are. 

Article 38: Children in war zones should receive 

special protection.  



 

 

Key Dates for 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

Tuesday 19th April 2022– Friday 22nd July22 

Tuesday 28th June 2022-Year 4Y/4G-Trip to Tate 

Modern 

Wednesday 29th June 2022– Year 4R/4B-Trip to 

Tate Modern 

Monday 4th July-Wednesday 6th July 2022-Year 6 

Stubbers Residential trip (50 children only) 

Tuesday 5th July 2022-Year 6-Stubbers Day Trip 

(60 children only) 

Friday 8th July-End of year reports 

Tuesday 12th July-Tuesday 19th July-Open class-

room sessions from 9am-9.45am 

12th July-Year 1, 13th July-Year 2, 14th July-Year 

3, 15th July– Year 4, 18th July– Year 5 and 19th 

July-Year 6  

Friday 22nd July– Last day of the school year-Early 

finish time: 1.30pm 

Monday 11th July 2022-Additional Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 12th July– Sports Day-KS1 and KS2 

Wednesday 13th July– Sports day-Nursery AM/PM– 

in the main hall 

Wednesday 13th July 2022 –Mini Summer Fair-3pm

-4pm 

Thursday 14th July 2022-Sports day- 

Reception Classes (AM) 

Headteacher: Jas Leverton     

 Cranbrook Primary School, The Drive, Ilford, Essex, IG1 3PS 

Online Safety, TikTok and Other Social Media Checklists 

While cybersecurity protects devices and networks from harm 

by third parties, Online Safety protects the people using them 

from harm by the devices and networks (and therefore third par-

ties) through awareness, education, information and technology. 

Online Safety is being aware of the nature of the possible threats 

a person could encounter whilst engaging in activity through the 

Internet, these could be security threats, protecting and manag-

ing personal data, online reputation management, and avoiding 

harmful or illegal content. 

*Please create/go over some rules with your child/ren about 

online safety and screen time. Remind them of how important 

online safety is.  

Internet Matters have a good range of guides that help parents 

with family pairing (where available), privacy settings, reporting 

and much more. This is a really helpful resource to support you 

to set parental controls. Please click on the link below  

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/social-media/

Thank you for all your support. If you want us to cover anything 

in particular, please let a member from the Office Team know.  

Parents’ Open classroom sessions:  

We would like to invite you into school from Tuesday  12th July-

Tuesday 19th July 2022 for Open classroom sessions from 

9am-9.45am, to visit your child in their class to see them 

learning and their work.  

Please see the dates for each year group below: 

Date– Year Group                    Date– Year Group                                                    

12th July-Year 1                      15th July-Year 4 

13th July-Year 2                      18th July-Year 5                

14th July-Year 3                       19th July-Year 6 

Nursery and Reception parents, please continue to make use of 

the weekly drop-in sessions. 

 

Positive behaviours and attitudes: Here are another two fan-

tastic texts that will act as starting points for talking to your child 

about their feelings and behaviour. Your child will have heard 

many of these in school, but it’s always great to listen to a good 

story more than once! Each week we will add two more texts for 

you to explore with your child. 

 

Year 5-CSSE 11+ Examination 17th September 

2022: If your  child  will be sitting the 11+ exams 

this year, the CEM exam date for Ilford County High 

School and Woodford County High School is sched-

uled for 17th September which is the same day as 

the CSSE exam. 

Mobile Phone Reminder: As both the wellbeing and 

welfare of the children is paramount to us, we ask 

that you do not use your mobile phones on school 

premises. We also do not allow photos of the children 

to be taken on the school site. This includes selfies. 

We encourage you  to 'Greet your child with a smile, 

not a mobile'. 

No birthday treats: Please note, no food, cakes, 

sweets etc should be sent to school for any occasion 

due to food allergies. 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/social-media/

